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Rotary Club of Los Alamos 
District 5520   Club 1312 
chartered August 19, 1966 

PO Box 853   Los Alamos, NM   87544 

www.rotarylosalamos.com 

The Rotary Bell 

     December is 
    Family Month   

 
 It’s our 50th Year!               

                                             November 27, 2016 
 

  

The Four-Way Test:  In the things we think, say or do: 

Is it the Truth?  Is it Fair to all concerned? 

Will it build Good Will and Better Friendships? 

Will it be Beneficial to all concerned? 
 

Rotary International  2016-17 

 

Weekly Newsletter 
In This Issue 

--This Week’s Program and 
   Other Meeting Highlights 
--This Week’s Announce-

ments, Notes & Thanks 
--This Month’s Club Assign-

ments 

______________________________________________                                                              

When & Where + Program & Meeting Highlights 
 

Please join us Tuesday, November 29th at 11:45 a.m. at the Golf 
Course meeting room, 
located on the west end of the 
complex. -- Lunches will be 
provided by Cottonwood on 
the Greens. -- The menu will 
be forwarded to you over the 
weekend.  Be sure to e-mail your lunch order and any for your guests to 
Chris Sierk. 
 
-- Sgt. at Arms:  Mary Burns 
-- Rotary Minute:  Bethany Tierney 
-- Fines:  TBA 

-- Our Program:  Youth Exchange 
student Nic Criscuolo will share his 
observations of and experiences in 

The Netherlands during his Rotary 
school year abroad, 2015-16. 

http://www.rotarylosalamos.com/
https://brandcenter.rotary.org/en-GB/Logos/Rotary-Logos
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=rotary+theme+logo+2016-17&id=B15ABC38F742C8B8EF6457DA087E68F52B09220A&FORM=IQFRBA
https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=The+Netherlands+Text&view=detailv2&&id=49E1CE7E552114F4F0B3A056A8A7D276946A6016&selectedIndex=20&ccid=gWZ0X0ET&simid=608015985628155009&thid=OIP.M8166745f4113ec0b7472ef6ade28f357o0
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--This Month’s Programs 
 
--This Month’s Birthdays 
--Current Calendar Notes 
--District 5520 and Rotary 

Intl. News 
--President’s Column 

 

 

Weekly Meetings 
Every Tuesday at 11:45 a.m. 

The Golf Course Meeting Room 
4290 Diamond Dr. 

(Trinity Dr., right on Diamond, 2 
mi.) 

 

Board Meetings 
Everyone Welcome! 

We meet the 2nd Thursday 
of the month at 4:30 p.m. 

in offices of the Los Alamos 
Daily Post, 1247 Central. 

 

2016-2017 
Club Board Members 

President:  Rob Metcalf 
President-Elect:  Carol Clark 
Secretary:  Nancy Cerutti 
Treasurer:  Ed Van Eeckhout 
Immediate Past President:     
                   Alison Pannell 
Membership:  Skip King 
Public Relations:  Linda Hull 
Avenues of Service:  TBA 
Rotary Foundation:  Steve Ciddio            
STARS:  LeAnne Parsons 
 

  Avenues of Service Chairs 
Club:  Oliver Morris 
Community:  Melanie Bennett 
International:  Jean Gindreau 
New Generations:  Alex  
                                Zubelewicz 
Vocational:  Shelley Wiemann 

* * * * * 
Newsletter Editor:  Linda Hull  

* * * * * 
 

__________ Notes & Announcements & Thanks_________ 
 
-- Holiday Baking:  Savor the aroma and taste of 
a holiday favorite!  By making and baking ginger-
bread, Youth Exchange student Ida Mattila is 
raising money for the purchase of one Shelter-
Box, $1000.  (As you may recall, Rotary supports 
this world-wide endeavor.  Sturdy green Shelter-
Boxes contain family-sized tents designed to 
withstand the elements and provide disaster 
victims with temporary shelter until they are able 
to start the process of rebuilding a home.) -- To help her in 
her endeavor, she will be circulating a sign-up sheet Tuesday, asking 

for donations of ingredients. -- And, if you 
would like to help with the baking, please mark 
your calendars for:  Friday, December 9th, time 
and place to be announced, but Ida expects to be 
able to use the LAHS Culinary Arts classroom 
kitchen at 3:00 p.m.  More details coming soon!   

 
-- Crafty Santa:  Skip King re-
cently participated in a local arts 
and crafts fair, selling Christmas 
wreaths, ornaments, and trivets 
made from an extensive collection 
of wine corks.  And, no, as every 
shopper asked, he did not empty 
all of those bottles himself.  He 
credited a lot of help from his 
friends.  Cheers! 
 

-- Many Thanks to all who participated in the fall clean-up of the Mesa 
Public Library Garden on Satur-
day the 12th, coordinated by Com-
munity Service chair Melanie Ben-
nett. -- Here Bev Cooper and Phil 
Dabney (front) with Chuck Tall-
man, Jane Phillips, Paul Fred-
erickson, Melanie Bennett, and 
Jean Gindreau take a moment to 
pose for Nina Thayer after a full 
Saturday morning at work pre-
paring the library garden for the winter season ahead.  The work party 
was organized by Melanie Bennett as part of our Club’s commitment to 
maintain the garden through spring and fall mowing, weeding, trim-
ming, and planting. -- Please admire their hard work when you visit the 
library! (Photo by Nina Thayer) -- How ‘bout those t-shirts?! 
 
-- In STARS and Interact News: 

https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=clip+art+gingerbread&view=detailv2&qpvt=clip+art+gingerbread&id=9AB75FE8EFD03DEF167490C46DACE0278E82E349&selectedIndex=7&ccid=nPZdH4Nx&simid=607988257326499478&thid=OIP.M9cf65d1f8371275fc9aac1851214cca4o0
https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=photos+of+shelterboxes&view=detailv2&&id=3E585ADBEB03F48D1D83DFCDB2663499BF283CC3&selectedIndex=56&ccid=mt5gmM9v&simid=607991710498557440&thid=OIP.M9ade6098cf6fae83c180c6546d8675f0o0
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Our Assistant 

Governor:   
Pat Murray of Santa Fe 

 

    
 
 
 
  
 
 

Our Youth Exchange Student 
Ida Mattila of Finland 

 

Ongoing Project 
LA Cares 

Donations of non-perishable 
food and personal hygiene items 
are collected on the last Tuesday 

of the month. 
 

 
 

Contact Us 
Rotary Club of Los Alamos 

PO Box 853 
Los Alamos, NM  87544 

 
Rob Metcalf, President 

505-662-2358 * 505-670-8336 
rob@ovinuppi.com 

 
Nancy Cerutti, Secretary 

505-672-1682 
nscerutti@att.net 

 

STARS 
 (Service To All Rotary Satellite) 

The Rotary Satellite Club of Los Alamos 

Meets 1st and 3rd Wednesdays, 
5:30-6:30, VFW, 1793 Deacon 

(behind CB Fox) 
 

   In addition to the news reported under Announcements, 
STARS recently discussed how to increase communica-

tion with the Main Club to build friendship and mutual 
support; voted to support the Camino Real Club’s Corazones de 
Niňos global grant initiative with a $500 donation; and deepened 
discussion on Fiji Water Project details, initially inspired 
by Rotarians Susan and Jeff Mather, formerly of Los Ala-
mos, who now live in the islands. They plan to give $1000 
to support a Rotary grant there in addition to $1000 going 
to Horses for Heroes + another $1000 to a Rotary 
brachial plexus project in Mexico.  -- STARS hopes to see 
Tuesday meeting members join the STARS Wednesday meetings 
on occasion to share stories and experiences. -- In keeping with the 
invitation, Linda Hull delivered Rotarian at Work t-shirts at the Novem-
ber 16th meeting. 
 

In addition to the news reported under Announcements, 
Interact is working on a video as part of their Bridge the 
Gap project for which they were awarded a District 
matching grant. -- Rotarians are invited to speak at 
Interact about leadership; Antonya Sanders has already 

volunteered. -- The students are also hoping to plan an early spring 
workshop with author Lucy Gent Foma, based upon her book Funded!  
(You may recall Lucy spoke at the Club earlier this month.) -- And, Inter-
act t-shirts will be ordered soon. 
 
-- Member News:   
**Congratulations to Past-President Alison Pannell, 
who has just retired from LANL.  After a trip to Cali-
fornia, she’ll head to South Africa to be with friends 
and family until mid-February. 
 

                          This Month’s 
  Sgt. at Arms          Rotary Minute__        Finemaster_________      
 
November: 
   1  Alison Pannell          Chris Sierk                      Skip King 
   8  Judy Goldie              Anna Caspersen             Donnie Torres 
 15  Jean Gindreau          Melanie Bennett             Donnie Torres 
 22  No Meeting:  Thanksgiving Holiday!  Count Your Blessings! 
 29  Mary Burns               Bethany Tierney            TBA 
 
_____                  This Month’s Programs____________________ 
 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=interact+logo&id=4727203564F5752F0B5C23CF35E98171EA78923A&FORM=IQFRBA


 Page 4 of 14 

 
STARS is a group of motivated Los Alamos 

Rotarians who are determined to fit 
community and international service into 

their busy lifestyles, while at the same time  
having FUN!  

Melissa Metcalf, Gloria Brehm, Alex 
Zubelewicz, Kim Selvage, Michael Erickson, 
LeAnne Parsons, Laura Loy, Ian Foti-Landis, 

Antonya Sanders, Jim Nesmith, Colette 
Levine,  (being proposed, Dawn and Mark 

Voss)  
 

 
 
 
 

Interact 
Meets 2nd and 4th Wednesdays, 

4:00-5:00, 
 The Teen Center 

 
 
 

Our Club 
Facebook 

www.facebook.com/LosAlamosRotary   
www.facebook.com/RotarySTARS 
www.facebook.com/InteractLosAlamos 
 

Club:  www.losalamosrotary.com 
District:  www.rotary5520.org 
International:  www.rotary.org 

 

Make-Up Meetings 

-- November 29:  Youth Exchange student Nic 
Criscuolo will share his observations of and experi-
ences in The Netherlands during his Rotary school 
year abroad, 2015-16. 

 

-- December 6:  Rotarian Norm Arnold will 
find his way from Alamogordo to speak with 
us about Bridges to Prosperity, a project his 
club has undertaken to provide bridges in 
Bolivia.  He is invited at the recommendation 

of Jean Gindreau. 

-- December 13:  Museum Board President 
Andy Trottier will tell us all about the changes 
underway at the Bradbury Science Museum, 
including the installation of a gift shop.  Find out 
what else is new! 

-- December 20:  No Meeting ~ Christmas Holiday! 

-- December 27:  No Meeting ~ New 
Year’s Holiday! 

-- January 3: Back to Rotary! 

                            This Month’s Birthdays________          _______    
     
   December   3:  Trish Gallegos 
                       6:  Patrick Brenner 
                     12:  Laura Gonzales 
                     17:  Carol Clark 
                     20:  Lewis Muir 
                     25:  Ed Van Eeckhout 
 
                                    

                        Current Club Calendar Notes_________________ 
 

-- Friday, December 2nd: Juarez Trip-- 
Past-president Jim Nesmith and Michael 
Erickson, STARS chair, will travel to El 
Paso and on to Juarez to visit the hospital 
there where STARS has made service con-
nections and will visit the children at the 
Anapra community center, delivering six 
donated acoustic guitars Jim has collect-
ed. -- If you or anyone you know would like 

http://www.facebook.com/LosAlamos
http://www.losalamosrotary.com/
http://www.rotary5520.org/
http://www.rotary.org/
https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=clip+art+of+bolivia&view=detailv2&qpvt=clip+art+of+bolivia&id=2A433F0F34FF98C3F2D314B435A627EC0ED25483&selectedIndex=9&ccid=2emlBGo8&simid=608053665387381428&thid=OIP.Md9e9a5046a3c14d10e19b498b9cb4363o0
https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=bradbury+science+museum+logo&id=9C5C98E4C59985490D8413CA46E6AC7B09A078D9&FORM=IQFRBA
https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=clip+art+of+mexican+guitar&view=detailv2&qpvt=clip+art+of+mexican+guitar&id=FDC01EAB79D56026D8E1507F0D464391A16148D9&selectedIndex=9&ccid=0Jfm9XXp&simid=607991165026763315&thid=OIP.Md097e6f575e98e79010b3e462a377394o0
https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=clip+art+of+christmas&id=10A8504786E34DF45ECB516686091B84E1427BEF&FORM=IQFRBA
https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=clip+art+of+new+years&view=detailv2&qpvt=clip+art+of+new+years&id=1C795C0BB5E318B3811C18B0F1446BAC59D5B7BB&selectedIndex=23&ccid=9y7rkbV5&simid=607995468600312802&thid=OIP.Mf72eeb91b579fb8fa7a6c93cff254e84H0
https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=rotary+wheel&id=37F0979CB6441BC9DADA76110E40858418216FE6&FORM=IQFRBA
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Rotary Club of Santa Fe 
Thursdays, 12:00 noon 

Hilton Santa Fe, 100 Sandoval 
 

Rotary Club of Santa Fe Centro 
Tuesdays, 8:00 a.m. 

Chocolate Maven 
821 W. San Mateo Rd. 

 
Rotary Club of Santa Fe del Sur 

Wednesdays, 12:00 p.m. 
Red Lobster, 4450 Rodeo Dr.  

 
Rotary Club of Taos Milagro  

Wednesdays, 7:20 a.m. 
Quality Inn 

1043 Paseo del Pueblo Sur 
 

Easy On-Line Make-Up 
Meetings 

www.rotarymakeup.org. 
Info.?  Frances deNuit 

Rotary eClub of the Southwest USA 

drfdenuit@yahoo.com 
505-920-2600 

 

 
 

On the Road? 
If you are traveling anytime of the 

year and plan to visit a Rotary 
Club, please be sure to take one 
of our ‘trade banners’ with you.  

They are available from our Club 
Secretary Becky Ehler. 

 
Who Am I? 

I build bridges.  I eradicate polio. 
I mentor tomorrow’s leaders. 

I pump clean water. 
I provide shelter to disaster 

victims. 
I build communities. 

I teach the world to read. 
I create peace through service. 

to donate an acoustic guitar, please contact Jim:  603-2130, 
jimnesmith@gmail.com. 
 
-- Friday, December 2nd:  Interact Hosts December Fundraiser--
Our local Interactors are busy at work, with direction from LeAnne 
Parsons and Ian Foti-Landis, preparing a Parents’ Night-Out 
Baby-Sitting fundraiser on the evening of Friday, December 2nd. -- 

Just the day before Winterfest, Interactors 
are offering their services with games, 
crafts, and other activities for children 
whose parents would like to enjoy an 
evening out before the holidays. -- The fun 
starts at 5:00 p.m., ending at 9:00 p.m., 
at the Church of Christ, 2323 Diamond 
Dr. -- Parents will provide the children’s 
dinners. -- Costs are $30 for the first child in 
the family, $20 for every child thereafter.  In 
other words, baby-sitting for two children 

for four hours for $50, a bargain by today’s rates. -- To find out more, 
please contact: 
LeAnn Parsons, 412-1817, legacynowlived@gmail.com. 
 
-- Saturday, December 3rd:  STARS Awarded Significant Funding 

Opportunity! -- Through the initiative of Colette Levine 
and STARS friend Sherrie Cagle, STARS has been 
selected by Bechtel Corporation to receive funds 
donated at its December 3rd holiday 
party at the Inn of Loretto in Santa Fe.  
Past donations have been as much as 

$5000! -- LeAnne Parsons has been tapped to be 
available to answer questions and tell about the Rotary 
Club of Los Alamos and our local community projects. 
 
-- Thursday, December 15th:  Club Holiday Party-- 
Let’s celebrate the advent of the winter holidays by 
joining together for a banquet:  Cottonwood on 
the Greens--Thursday, December 15th--5:30-
until, $40 per person. Holiday music and good 
cheer--with individual and couples prizes for Best 
Ugly Christmas Sweaters. -- Organizers are Donnie 
Torres and Skip King. 
Your choice of entree: 

1.  NY strip with mashed potatoes and grilled vege-
tables 
2.  Grilled salmon on rice pilaf and grilled vegetables 
3.  Fettucine Alfredo with or without chicken 
Includes side salad, bread roll, petit fours dessert 
platter. 
Orders to Donnie Torres:  lalynk18@gmail.com. 

http://www.rotarymakeup.org/
mailto:drfdenuit@yahoo.com
mailto:jimnesmith@gmail.com
mailto:legacynowlived@gmail.com
mailto:lalynk18@gmail.com
http://www.taosrotary.org/home/end-polio-now-2/
https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=free+clip+art+of+christmas&view=detailv2&qpvt=free+clip+art+of+christmas&id=7DD3F3D5310BE0A1E28ECA5404C90FDDA8BB4460&selectedIndex=1&ccid=uzq5%2b7rO&simid=607997500083933169&thid=OIP.Mbb3ab9fbbaceed8c5335f25556683402o0
https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=clip+art+babysitting&view=detailv2&&id=7B69AE48BDEC45FEBE7DDB3FFDE7FEDEC352B0C8&selectedIndex=1&ccid=6rTyDVrA&simid=608049945939477458&thid=OIP.Meab4f20d5ac068941e72f58e2889fb54o0
https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=logo+for+bechtel+corp&id=29CC0CCE0F24607A5842F0BDB87AE1BCC4FBC765&FORM=IQFRBA
https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=clip+art+of+dollar+sign&id=BE95132152CB25EDACDBB6FBB8F09891A54ABDD5&FORM=IQFRBA
https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=clip+art+of+ugly+christmas+sweaters&view=detailv2&qpvt=clip+art+of+ugly+christmas+sweaters&id=3A8954AA4F1C74C91176DCC1EFBFB3738F2C2003&selectedIndex=29&ccid=3ml2Zqyv&simid=608022990745964191&thid=OIP.Mde697666acaf5dc57f0924915d9d59e1o0
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I am a Rotarian. 

Order Rotary Merchandise 

Russell-Hampton 
www.bestclubsupplies.com 

800-877-8908 
 

National Award Services 
www.clubsupplies.com 

800-810-2100 

 
Recent Exchange Students 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Ida Mattila   Finland   2016-2017 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Markus Essl                         Krissi Wallis 
Austria                            Germany   
Frederiek Gerretschen           2015-2016 

The Netherlands 
2014 – 2015 

 
 

                                                                     
 
 
 
 
 

Thomas Routiaux        Mille Nikolajsen 

Belgium                        Denmark 
2013 -2014                                 2012 - 2013 

 
 

 

 

 
 

Eva Hauzar           Samantha Hellessey 

Switzerland                   Australia 
2011 - 2012                       Jan. ’11 - Jan. ‘12 

RSVP deadline for sign-up is Tuesday noon, December 13th. -- 
Checks payable to the Rotary Club of Los Alamos, given Treasurer 
Ed Van Eeckhout. 

  
     ____                  Regular Monthly Meetings    ____________ 

 
-- Monthly Board Meeting:  Our monthly Board 
meeting will be held Thursday, December 8th at 4:15 
p.m. at the offices of the LA Daily Post on 1247 
Central Avenue.  Everyone welcome!  (This will 

probably change due to scheduling conflicts, but the day has not been 
determined yet.) 
 

-- STARS (Service To All Rotary Satellite) will 
meet the first and third Wednesdays of the 

month: December 7th and 21st at 5:30-6:30 at the VFW, 
1793 Deacon St. (behind CB Fox). 
 

-- Interact:  This community-based youth organization 
will meet the second and fourth Wednesdays of the 
month--except in December when it will only meet 
on the 14th due to holiday vacation on the 28th--at 
4:00-5:00 p.m. at the Teen Center on Ashley Pond.   

 

              District 5520 and Rotary International News____ 
 

100th Anniversary of The 
Rotary Foundation (TRF) 

As we begin our 2016-17 Rotary year,  
Rotarians around the world are beginning 
to celebrate the 100th Anniversary of The    

Rotary Foundation.  The first donation made to TRF 
was in the amount of $26.50, which is why you will see 
this figure or multiples of it mentioned in Rotary Inter-
national literature this year.  That amount now equates 
to more than $530.00. -- RI writes, “At the 1917 conven-
tion, outgoing RI President Arch C. Klumph proposed to 
set up an endowment ‘for the purpose of doing good in 
the world.’ In 1928, it was renamed The Rotary Foun-
dation, and it became a distinct entity within  Rotary International.  In 
1929, the Foundation made its first gift of $500 to the International 
Society for Crippled Children. The organization, created by Rotarian 
Edgar F. “Daddy” Allen, later grew into Easter Seals.  When Rotary 
founder Paul Harris died in 1947, contributions began pouring in to 
Rotary International, and the Paul Harris Memorial Fund was created 
to build the Foundation.” 

 

_________Rotary Friendship Exchange (RFE)_________ 
   

http://www.bestclubsupplies.com/
http://www.clubsupplies.com/
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=interact+logo&id=4727203564F5752F0B5C23CF35E98171EA78923A&FORM=IQFRBA
https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=rotary+foundation+logo&view=detailv2&qpvt=rotary+foundation+logo&id=482545A65EF044E41B0D1D203FA588EBE5003E63&selectedIndex=2&ccid=%2byrR5t5L&simid=608013163681482705&thid=OIP.Mfb2ad1e6de4b92dac33b0737fd9cdf13o0
https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=arch+klumph&id=BF5AE82853AF1FF516F7F7F5D3BDF54E066A312D&FORM=IQFRBA
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Where You’ll Find Our Club 

Support 
 

Satellite Club (STARS--Service To All 
Rotary Satellite); projects in 

Guatemala, the Dominican Republic, 
and South Africa; support for the 

Posse Lodge, LA Cares, Boy Scouts, 
LAHS Hilltalkers & Robotics teams, 

Self-Help, Family Strengths Network, 
Little League, Horses for Heroes, 
Paws and Stripes; tutoring at the 

library; reading in elementary 
schools; LAMS 4-Way Test Essay 
Competition; LAHS Cookies and 
Conversation; Students of the 

Month; generous financial awards to 
LAHS seniors; the Deborah Beene 
Music Awards; grants to pay for 
UNM-LA GED exam fees and for 
Books for Babies at LAMC; Polio 

Plus; Sonny Brown Business Award; 
students to RYLA leadership camp; 
outbound and inbound exchange 
students; Group Study Exchange 

and Ambassadorial Scholars; blood 
drive; LAHS Memorial Garden; Mesa 
Public Library Garden; Clean-Up Los 
Alamos; AED for Fuller Lodge; Opera 
on the Rocks, picnic tables for PEEC 

Nature Center; Bandelier 
naturalization ceremony + more! 

 

Where You’ll Find Us 
Raising Funds 

 
Annual Crab Fest: 

last Saturday in February 
¡Fiesta Los Alamos!: 

  late July or early August 
 
 

 
 

-- From Donna Pedace, District 5520 Rotary Friendship Exchange 
(RFE) Coordinator:   

  I’d like to “alert you that we will be sending a return group 
to visit western Oregon and northern 
California next August 3-15.  I am not yet 
taking reservations for that trip, but I thought 
this could give anyone interested in joining 
that trip some time to think about it.   Their 
group is coming here this 
coming spring, but all the 

hosting clubs are already set. -- We will also be 
hosting a group from Australia from June 1-4 next 
year, so maybe you and your club could be thinking 
about whether you might like to host that group next summer. -- Early 
2018 we’ll have another trip to India, for those of you who may be 
interested in seeing some of that fascinating country.” 
  

 
_____   _         The President’s Column___________________  

                             Rotary Pay-It-Forward Raffle 

  I would like to explain the presence and use of the Raffle in our club. 
I feel that some members may not understand its purpose or (probably 
rightly so) may not understand its intent. 
 The raffle was designed as a third large 
fundraiser for our club to help us provide for 
and augment all the great work we do. Money 
from the raffle allows us to expand our good 
programs and add on new programs as they 
come to light. It provides us flexibility to do all of our 
good work and more. I learned this when I was grudgingly 
forced to make a budget for the club - we need more money if 
we want to do more stuff.  
   The raffle is designed to be simple, but have the capacity to raise 
appreciable amounts of money. I realize that it also requires us to do 
some selling, something that I am personally not fond of, but I have 

tried to frame this in the scope of providing 
Rotary awareness with the possibility of 
selling a ticket or two. In other words, a way 
to start a conversation about Rotary that 
can only lead to opportunities. 
   The numbers work out so that if each 
member can sell 5 tickets (for $50 each), 
we will raise ~$11,000. Some of the "extra" 
projects that (I am thinking) this could fund 
(subject to vote) are:  sending some of our 
new Interactors to the RI convention in 
Georgia; increasing our involvement in 
International Grant Projects; improving 

http://realsimple.chtah.net/a/hBTe0PEBAuBI6B86KH2NuGSpq.BAuBI6BT/nldt3-0
https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=clip+art+of+raffle&view=detailv2&&id=428131F90666308CA822CA28963F3A96C0A74567&selectedIndex=42&ccid=iyIdpqTL&simid=608020482442398282&thid=OIP.M8b221da6a4cb30361d44e0ea6cab1656H0
https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=map+of+northern+california+and+oregon&id=1FC290124761DE829B6293161B2035724972DF55&FORM=IQFRBA
https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=clip+art+of+australia&id=1CC59C52FC3FA69BF594EA653FE67798F48D5C77&FORM=IQFRBA
https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=clip+art+of+india&view=detailv2&qpvt=clip+art+of+india&id=C42EBF38AF5296D261BE41C351F30FC859394547&selectedIndex=3&ccid=SNVfF2rn&simid=608051341782025716&thid=OIP.M48d55f176ae7dcdc105a76ed3fa4e121o0
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quality of life at our senior centers; helping the (STARS) satellite 
with some of their projects; and, of course, a 9' tall inflatable Rotary 
Wheel (with our club name stenciled on the bottom), ETC.... (as seen 
at left). 
  Of course, it is ultimately for the members to decide where and how 
we use our money and effort. My job is to make these things possible 
by providing the resources, and the raffle is a means to this end. So 
grab a few tickets, keep them in your pocket, and when the time arises 
you will have them to make a sale.  Please do not feel any obligation to 
make a quota or buy them yourself, all I am asking is that you try - 
however, the odds are pretty good... 

 In Rotary, 

Rob Metcalf 
President, 2016-17 

P.S. When this raffle started, I really had not intended to 
be the sole person in charge. If anyone would like to 
volunteer to help out, it would be greatly appreciated. 
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